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NOTE FROM THE HEADTEACHER: 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Last week, as part of our curriculum on keeping 

safe online, Peter Cowley, who is the Online Safety 

advisor for the borough, came into school and led 

sessions with all of our pupils. He also held 

workshops for parents alongside our Year 5 pupils, 

thank you to those parents who attended, I am 

sure Peter will have provided some useful tips for 

helping to support your child.  

On Friday 7th Orleans played a Netball Match 

against St. Elizabeth's. The girls played 

wonderfully, showing impeccable footwork and 

encouraged each other. I am very proud of how 

they played! 

On Tuesday 11th February, we took some of your 
KS2 children to participate in a swimming Gala 
against other schools in the borough. We entered 
a variety of events, including different ages, 
genders and swimming strokes. 

I am pleased to say that all the children who 
participated represented Orleans amazingly, with 
hard work, impeccable manners, behaviour, and a 
great level of support for each other. I would like 
to take a moment to say a particular well done to 
Meg from year 3, who understandably was 
particularly nervous before her event but showed 
great courage, and Chloe from year 6 who 
supported all the children so gently. We finished 
the event with a girl’s final, which Orleans won! 
Well done to the whole team. Two of our pupils 
competed in the RISE gala and were awarded Gold 
medals. Well done to them both! Please see the 
photos below; we are very proud of all the pupils 
who took part.  

On the first Monday back after half term, Year 1 
and Year 2 will enjoy a road safety session on the 
theme of ‘Be Bright Be Seen’ with Raphael Younger 
from Sustrans.  This will be followed up with a 
competition on Wednesday during afternoon 
playtime for the best decorated scooter, bike or 
bag! 

I wish you all a happy half term and I am looking 
forward to seeing all the pupils back in school on 
Monday 24th February.  

With kind regards 
 
Jane Evans 
Headteacher 
 

 

 Miss Reynolds, PE and Sport Coordinator  

 

RISE SWIMMING GALA 
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UPCOMING DATES TO NOTE: 

 
Friday 14th Feb INSET DAY – School closed to pupils 

Mon 17th to Fri 21st  HALF TERM – School closed to pupils 

Monday 24th Feb Pupils return to School after half term 

Friday 28th Feb ATLAS MOUNTS Class Assembly 9am 

Tuesday 3rd March Year One Playground Trips AM 

Thursday 5th March World Book Day 
OPPTA COMEDY NIGHT 

Friday 6th March School Nurse Drop in 8.30am-9.30am 
DRAKENSBERG Class Assembly 9am 

Tues 10th March Year Six to Kew Gardens 

Tues 17th March Year Four to London Building Walk 

Weds 18th March RMT Singing Festival - PM 

Friday 20th March SOUTHERN ALPS Class Assembly 9am 

Monday 23rd March Nursery Closed – Parents Consultations 
School closes at 2pm 
Parent Consultations 2pm to 4pm 
(Reception to Year Five) 

Weds 25th March Parent Consultations 3pm to 7pm 
Reception to Year Five 

Thurs 26th March  Year Six Parent Consultations all day 

Friday 27th March Year Six Parent Consultations all day 

 
 
SCHOOL NURSE DROP IN SESSIONS FOR 
PARENTS/CARERS SPRING TERM 2020 
6th March 
3rd April 
Sessions run from 8.30am-9.30am 

 
MERITS – 7TH FEBRUARY 2020 
 

CLASS NAME 

Andes FRANK 

Dolomites JACK       

Rocky Mountains BARTU 

12 Bens DEE DEE 

Drakensberg DANIEL 

Southern Alps LIMA 

Sierra Madre REBECCA 

Atlas Mountains AMY 

Pyrenees ELIANA 

Alaska Range ZACH 

Sierra Nevada JAMIE 

Himalayas SOA 

Year Six AMBER, KRISTOFERS, ZACH 

 
 

   HEADTEACHER’S STARS OF THE WEEK   

This week I have chosen JOE of Cascades Class for utilising 

his computer knowledge so well! 

 DIAMOND AWARDS  

 

SPRING TERM 2020 
ISABEL, Andes, for creating an amazing booklet on the 
Coronavirus! 
JETHRO, Andes, for great listening and being so helpful! 
ISLA, Dolomites, for great listening! 
ALICE, Dolomites, for great listening! 
ESME, 12 Bens, for being so kind to her friends! 
AYMAN, 12 Bens, for great writing! 
JONAH, Rocky Mountains, for working so hard on his 
handwriting target! 
DAISY, Southern Alps, for great pronunciation! 
BLAISE, Southern Alps, for writing a great poem! 
SAKURA, Southern Alps, for great English! 
ELIZA, Southern Alps, for great English! 
JOSHUA, Southern Alps, for great vocabulary! 
MICHAEL, Southern Alps, for great English! 
OSCAR, Southern Alps, for great Maths! 
LIZZIE, Southern Alps, for great concentration! 
ARTI, Southern Alps, for great Phonics! 
LUCAS, Southern Alps, for being helpful and kind and great 
Maths! 
IBRAHIM, Drakensberg, for being a Superstar! 
ZOE, Drakensberg, for being a Superstar! 
DANIEL, Drakensberg, for great concentration! 
HENRY, Drakensberg, for great computer coding! 
SEBA, Drakensberg, for having a brilliant attitude and great 
Maths! 
IHSAN, Drakensberg, for having a brilliant attitude! 
ALICE, Drakensberg, for amazing writing! 
IZZY, Sierra Madre, for amazing story writing! 
ALFIE, Sierra Madre, for amazing history writing! 
FREDDIE, Sierra Nevada, for a great storyline! 
KYLA, Sierra Nevada, for a great storyline! 
AMY, Sierra Nevada, for working so hard on Maths 
fractions! 
RUBY, Sierra Nevada, for great guided reading and Maths! 
KEIVA, Sierra Nevada, for great concentration and collecting 
Housepoints! 
RUFUS, Himalayas, for his excellent work in English! 
LILY, Himalayas, for her excellent work in English! 
WILLIAM, Himalayas, for his excellent work in English! 
 
 

 ATTENDANCE CUP 

The class with the best attendance for week ending             

7th February 2020 – DRAKENSBERG CLASS – 99%  

 

 HOUSE POINTS CUP SPRING TERM 2020 
Points so far: 

SYON –   153                        (Running total - 153) 

RICHMOND-         156                         (Running total - 190)  

MARBLE HILL -     154                       (Running total - 201) 

CRANE –  186                (Running total - 257) 
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SPORTS PERSON OF THE WEEK 

Sports People of the week have been decided by our Sports 

Council, this week: 

Oliver from Sierra Nevada class has voted for 

Joseph because he inspired him to try football. 

 

SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS 
 

Last half term, the Richmond Borough Sports Hall Athletics 

competition took place at St Mary’s University. This is an 

indoor athletics event open to all schools in the Borough 

and we were proud to take part. 

Our team consisted of 18 children from Years 5 and 6. 

Children took part in a number of Track and Field events 

including: Over-under relay, Speed bounce, Soft Javelin, 

Long Jump, Paarlauf, Relay and Sprint races. 

Overall, we placed an amazing 6th out of 19 schools with a 

score of 275 points! We are very proud of the team - thank 

you for all your hard work and well done, you supported 

each other and represented the school and yourselves 

brilliantly! 

   TEAM 
Cameron Isaac Joseph Etienne Anton Amber Kara 

Chloe Alice Izzy Mila Niamh Amy Katherine Henry 

Oliver Cassius Xavi 

 

 

 

 

SUSTAINABILITY NEWS 

SMART PHONE RECYCLING 
 
 
Do you have any old smart phones that you no longer want? 
If you're upgrading and are not planning to trade in your old 
phone, please bring it in to school! At Orleans, we are always 
looking for new ways to utilise technology whilst also being 
mindful of our environmental impact and trying to recycle as 
much as we can. We recognise a smart phone has many 
other uses besides making calls and our plan is to use the 
phones like mini tablets, both in Computing lessons and 
throughout the curriculum. The children will be using them 
to film videos, take pictures, and listen to audio books as well 
as the many other exciting opportunities they will provide.  

 
If you would like to donate an old phone (and charger if no 
longer needed!), please remove the SIM card and wipe the 
data, restoring it to default factory settings and bring it to 
the school office. 
 
Thank you in advance! 
 
Mrs McFall, Computing Lead 
 

 
PEN RECYCLING 
We are currently participating in a local Pen Recycling 
Scheme. Please bring any dead pens to the box labelled PEN 
RECYCLING just inside the Library door, as you enter from the 
playground.  They will then be passed onto Rymans who are 
collating this scheme.  Thank you. 

 
RIGHTS RESPECTING NEWS 
 

RIGHTS RESPECTING -Right of the Month – 
FEBRUARY 
 
As we are a Rights respecting school, we have now started 
a 'Right of the Month' focus in order to help us to learn 
more of the Articles in the UNCRC. 
 
This month, February, our Right of the Month is: 
 

ARTICLE 30:   
 
Article 30 (children from minority or indigenous 
groups)  Every child has the right to learn and use the 
language, customs and religion of their family, 
whether or not these are shared by the majority of 
the people in the country where they live. 
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Everyone under the age of 18 has all the rights detailed in 
the UNCRC. 
 
Please remember that if you wish to find out more about 
the Articles, there is a link in the Rights Respecting section 
of the school website. 
http://www.orleans .richmond.sch.uk/page/?title=Rights+
Respecting&pid=375 
 

 

 OPPTA NEWS 

CAKE SALE 
Last week’s Sierra Madre Class Spring term cake sale raised 

a cracking £ 65.80 despite low numbers due to disco. Well 

done! 

 

COMEDY NIGHT 
THURSDAY 5 MARCH 2020 FROM 7PM  
AT THE EXCHANGE, TWICKENHAM 
 
We are once again handing the comedy reigns 
over to Manford’s Comedy Club to put on our 
Comedy Night. Hosted at The Exchange in 
Twickenham, the evening will consist of three 
acts, hosted by a compere and a cash bar. For 
those who came last year, we think you’ll agree 
that it was a simply brilliant night. The Exchange 
has a capacity of 280, so make an evening of it 
and invite friends, family, neighbours 
or anyone else who likes to laugh! Tickets are £15 
and on sale now via the app 
or https://buytickets.at/oppta/338736. See poster 
below for act details. 

 
 
 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED TO RUN 
BOUNCEATHON 
 
Angela Lloyd-Jones set up the Bounceathon two 
years ago which raises a significant proportion of 
the PTA’s annual fundraising and is looking for 
someone (or a couple people) to shadow her this 
year and take over the coordination for the 
following year. The infrastructure, materials and 
awareness are all in place. This role makes a huge 
difference to the PTA’s ability to respond to the 
changing needs of our lovely school and you would 
be making a HUGE contribution to our community.  
 

Angela’s top reasons for getting involved: 
1) Most of the work is desk-based prior to the 
event, and totally manageable for a working 
parent. Like me! 
2) The day itself is a full day at school on a Friday 
(15th May) but it is actually amazing fun and a 
proper delight to see all the kids bouncing and 
the sun usually shines 
3) Very light on parent volunteers so no 
desperate begging for help, and this year will 

http://www.orleans.richmond.sch.uk/page/?title=Rights+Respecting&pid=375
http://www.orleans.richmond.sch.uk/page/?title=Rights+Respecting&pid=375
https://buytickets.at/oppta/338736
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have a year group assigned to help as well so 
even easier 
4) It is already really well set up (I like to organise 
things to within an inch of their life!) So it’s easy 
to pick up, but there is still room to improve it if 
you have new ideas  
5) Major kudos of delivering the biggest 
fundraiser of the year that is LOVED by kids & 
school alike  
 
Please email orleanspta@gmail.com if you are 
interested. 
 

 

 

ENERGY KIDZ HALF TERM CLUB 

 
This February Half Term, Energy Kidz invite your 

child to take part in an action-packed schedule of 

activities at Orleans Primary School, Twickenham 

as we embark on our fun and fascinating óJourney 

to Japanô Holiday Club! 

With less than two weeks before February Half 

Term begins, we would like to encourage parents to 

secure their Holiday Club booking now before our 

remaining spaces are filled. 

At an Energy Kidz Holiday Club, we run a weekly 

programme of themed activities to ensure children 

stay entertained throughout the holidays. Our 

activities include: arts and crafts sessions, 

organised team games and sport, cooking and 

baking, build and construction, messy experiments 

and even a celebration party to conclude the week. 

Our Holiday Clubs are managed by a dedicated 

team of staff who have received appropriate 

training in safeguarding and childcare. Our staff 

provide a child led environment, allowing all 

children to make choices from the varied activities 

on offer or engage in supervised free play of their 

own. There are also plenty of breaks for drinks and 

snacks to ensure our Holiday Clubs stay full of 

energy. 

Parents hoping to book at an Energy Kidz Holiday 

Club for the first time this February Half Term may 

be interested in our Money Back Guarantee policy. 

Full details of this can be found on our website: 

https://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/money-back-

guarantee/. 

See our full February Half Term activity schedule 

and book now via our website: www.energy-

kidz.co.uk/holiday-club/. 

 
  
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:orleanspta@gmail.com
https://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/money-back-guarantee/
https://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/money-back-guarantee/
http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/holiday-club/
http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/holiday-club/
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CLUBS NEWS 

 

BOUNDLESS DANCE 
PLEASE SEE BELOW SOME UP COMING 

WORKSHOPS FOR HALF TERM: 

 

For further details and to book please contact 

Boundless Dance 

Lee Harvey Robinson 
Founder of Boundless 
07951 305935 
 www.boundlessdance.co.uk 
 

WEST END WORKSHOP 
Our NEW POP-UP EVENT where your child(ren) 

will be taught by someone who is currently 

performing in a West End show! This event will 

pop-up throughout the year so please do look on 

our Facebook page and keep up to date by checking 

the website too. The age for this event will vary 

depending on the show we are workshopping.  

  

Our first WEST END WORKSHOP will be based 

on the amazing WICKED ! in addition, taught by 

the wonderful Chiarina Woodall, a current cast 

member in the West End show. 

  

DATE: Sunday 16th February 2020 

VENUE: The Exchange, 75 London Road, 

Twickenham. TW1-1BE 

TIME: 11am-2pm 

PRICE:£25 (10% sibling discount available) 

AGE:7+ 

  

MUSICAL MADNESS  
Our Half-Term holiday event where you can sign 

up to 1Day, 2Days or the full 3Days. This event 

includes Acting, Dancing and Singing Classes 

which results in a Performance where certificates 

and medals are awarded by Professional 

Performers who have graced the West End stage. 

This event is for children aged 4.5-14 years. 

  

FEB HALF TERM: Monday 17th, Tuesday 18th & 

Wednesday 19th Feb 2020  

TIME: 10am-2pm      

WHERE: Teddington Methodist Church, Stanley 

Road, Teddington. TW11-8TP 

TIME: 10am-2pm ï (9am drop off available & 

3pm or 4pm collection available). 

PRICE:1Day £20, 2Days £37.50 & 3Days £50. 

  

  

CHOREO:LAB  
The workshop will begin by introducing your 

son/daughter to contemporary dance through fun 

games and exercises. He/she will then learn a set 

piece, inspired by a well-known contemporary 

dance, (such as Matthew Bourneôs óSwan Lakeô), 

before exploring different techniques used to 

choreograph their own piece, either individually 

or in groups, (their choice!) There will be an 

informal sharing of work on the second day. This 

event for children aged 11+. 

  

FEB HALF TERM: Wed 19th February ï 10am-

3pm. 

WHERE: This event is taking place at the Holy 

Trinity Church Hall, 1 Vicarage Road, 

Twickenham. TW2-5TS. 

PRICE:£25  

 

 
 
          KNIGHTS BASKETBALL 
             HALF TERM CAMP 

http://www.boundlessdance.co.uk/
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        LOCAL GIRLS RUGBY CLUB 
 

   
RICHMOND CHILDRENS CENTRES  
HALF TERM PROGRAMME 
 
Please find attached a copy of our Half term 
programme for the Richmond Children's centres. 
 

The link to view the programme on line is below 

  
 Richmond Children's Centre Spring Half Term 

programme 2020 Updated  
  
Kind regards 

   
Claire Mudie 
 West Cluster Lead Outreach worker 

 Tangley Park Children's centre 

1 Bramble Lane  
Hampton TW12 3XB 

 020 8481 9420 

 Mobile: 075910382415 
  
Claire.mudie@achievingforchildren.org.uk 
 

https://5f2fe3253cd1dfa0d089-bf8b2cdb6a1dc2999fecbc372702016c.ssl.cf3.rackcdn.com/uploads/afcalloffers/file_attachment/file/21446/Richmond_s_Children_s_Centres_Spring_HT_2020_amended.pdf
https://5f2fe3253cd1dfa0d089-bf8b2cdb6a1dc2999fecbc372702016c.ssl.cf3.rackcdn.com/uploads/afcalloffers/file_attachment/file/21446/Richmond_s_Children_s_Centres_Spring_HT_2020_amended.pdf
mailto:Claire.mudie@achievingforchildren.org.uk

